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8th January 2021

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Well, what a start to the New Year! Last weekend seems such a long time ago now! Thank you for your patience and support as we have again navigated school through ever changing guidance and announcements with little or no notice. Your support is overwhelming and much appreciated at a difficult time for us all.

We did not expect to be in this position again. After such a successful Autumn term with all children in school and some normality we are saddened that we are unable build on this at the start of this new term. However, everyone’s health, safety and well-being is our priority. Your child is safest at home with you which is why we can only provide on-site provision for children of front line critical workers responding to the current crisis on days when there is no adult in the home. I know this will bring its stresses and strains as you strive to work from home while supporting you child/children with remote learning, but we all have to play our part 

The truth is, as our Wirral figures show, the virus is affecting our Local authority and our hospitals. We all need to follow the guidance, stay at home, help reduce the spread of the virus and then get schools fully reopen in the near future. 

I am sure you will have noticed that we have developed our home learning offer for this lockdown using Google Classroom. The children will be provided with the same curriculum as those in school. Tasks are uploaded daily and links to supporting resources etc. – are available. Our aim is to attempt to build on the sense of connection between school and home and to reduce the risk of the children losing what they have learnt in the last term.

Staff are all working really hard to provide remote learning and also to provide learning in school at the same time – not an easy undertaking! None of the teachers wanted to deliver learning remotely. We are very lucky to have such a dedicated team of staff (teachers, TAs, admin, cleaners, middays) who genuinely want the best for your children. A huge thank you goes out to them!

We are on a fairly steep learning curve when it comes to this remote plan. Please bear with us – I know staff will do their very best and we will adapt and improve as we move forward. 

Our home learning offer is there to support you and your children to learn at home whilst we get this virus under control, so if you do not log on to every task or they do not fit with your work / home learning schedule then please do not stress. If you need the children to engage in BBC lessons for a day or so, or work on Purple Mash or you just need to spend time as a family than that is okay. The most important thing is that we look after our well-being (physically and mentally) during this lockdown period. When were are all back together again physically, we will work with your children and help them catch up again. Educationally, we will together make it okay in the end.

If you are having problems with devices or dependable Wi-Fi, please let us know so that we can find ways to help you access home learning. If it is any help, I have just been made aware that you can access Google Classroom from an XBox and PS4.

January is not always an easy month at the best of times and this lockdown will, I know, present challenges for many. Please remember we are very much here to support in whatever way we can. Please drop us an email at schooloffice@greenleas.wirral.sch.uk. 

Please look after each other. Be kind, be careful and stay safe

Sent with my very best wishes

Sharon Edwards 

Headteacher

Be nice, work hard, never give up












